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The 2015 Willow Meadows 
Neighborhood Picnic  is 
scheduled for October 11, 1-
5:00 p.m., in Willow Park. See 
page 13. 
 

Presidentôs Letter  
 

 

Dear Neighbors, 

    

   We have had a very busy and exciting second 

quarter of the year. The deed restrictions 

enforcement committee led by Tina Myers has 

been hard at work making sure that everyone in 

our community is keeping up with the deed 

restrictions. I would like to remind everyone to 

make an effort to make sure that their landscaping 

is kept up and their trash cans are not visible from 

the street when it isn't trash day.  

   Unfortunately, one of our long-time board 

members and current Secretary, Mr. Emory 

Glover, will be moving out of the neighborhood. 

Howard Lindsay has graciously agreed to his 

appointment as Secretary for the remainder of the 

year. I would like to thank Mr. Glover for his 

many years of service to our neighborhood and 

wish him well in his move.  This will leave a 

vacancy on our board. If you are interested in 

filling this vacancy please contact me directly for 

more information.  

   I look forward to seeing everyone at our June 

meeting on June 9, 2015 at 7pm at the Willow 

Meadows Baptist Church. I am always available 

to answer questions or hear your feedback. 

 

Steven Paletz 

president@willowmeadows.org 

832-951-0799 
 

 

 

 

 
 

June 2015 General Meeting 
 

The next General Meeting of the Willow Meadows Civic Club will be held at 7:00 p.m., Tuesday, June 9, in the 

Fellowship Hall of Willow Meadows Baptist Church.  

 

 

http://www.willowmeadows.org/
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1796_com_zimbra_email%22));
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Willow Meadows Civic Club, Inc. 
P. O. Box 35551, Houston, Texas 77235 

 
2015 Board of Directors 

 

Position Director Phone E-Mail 

President Steven Paletz (713) 589-9849 President@willowmeadows.org 

Vice President Jim Schroeder (713) 729-5914 Vicepresident@willowmeadows.org 

Treasurer Heather Deiss (713) 721-1311 Treasurer@willowmeadows.org 

Secretary Howard Lindsay (713) 729-7808 Secretary@willowmeadows.org 

At-Large Position 1 Stephen Polnaszek (713) 721-8425 At-large-1@willowmeadows.org 

At-Large Position 2 Tina Myers (832) 878-8802 At-large-2@willowmeadows.org 

At-Large Position 3 Cindy Mora (713) 589-9699 At-large-3@willowmeadows.org  

At-Large Position 4 Dan Oko (512) 565-1354 At-large-4@willowmeadows.org  

At-Large Position 5 Margo Barvin (713) 728-3053 At-large-5@willowmeadows.org  

At-Large Position 6 Jeffrey Peters (713) 553-0476 At-large-6@willowmeadows.org  

At-Large Position 7    At-large-7@willowmeadows.org 

At-Large Position 8 Erich Wolz (713) 797-4645 At-large-8@willowmeadows.org  

    

2015 Committee Chairs  

Position Chair Phone E-mail 

Architectural Control Jeff Peters (713) 553-0476 Architecture@willowmeadows.org 

Deed Restrictions 
Enforcement 

Tina Myers (832) 878-8802 Deed@willowmeadows.org 

Deed Restrictions 
Revision 

Dan Oko 512) 565-1354 At-large2@willowmeadows.org 

Beautification Cindy Mora (713) 589-9699 Beautification@willowmeadows.org 

Publications Howard Lindsay (713) 729-7808 Editor@willowmeadows.org 

Security Stephen Polnaszek (713) 721-8425 Security@willowmeadows.org  

Technology Erich Wolz (713) 797-4645 Technology@willowmeadows.org 

 

 

 

A Few Words  from  Your  Security  Coordinator  
Lieutenant  Mike Barrow  

 

Your  Willow  Meadows  Security  Patrol  
 

Your officers who work on the Willow Meadows Security Patrol are officers who have 
been carefully selected with skills and training from the Houston Police Department.  
Vacancies are only filled based on references from our current team, verified by my 
personal interview and confirmed by leaders from the Willow Meadow's Civic Club.  
With that said, I trust that the level of care demonstrated by our officers meets your 
expectations as residents who want a safe and secure community in which to live. 
 

The Upper  Greenwillow/Cliffwood  Construction  Project  and Crime  Trends  
 
The upper Greenwillow/Cliffwood construction project in the north section of our 
neighborhood will offer some challenges from a crime and traffic control perspective.  
With the construction came the removal of street lights, which afford criminals  

Political  Directory 
  
County Commissioners: 
Precinct 1, El Franco Lee 
(Outside the Loop) (713) 755-6111 
Precinct 3, Steve Radack 
(Inside the Loop) (713) 755-6306 
  
Houston City Council: 
Mayor Annise Parker (713) 837-0311 
Larry Green, District K (outside 610) (832) 393-3016 

Ellen Cohen, District C (inside 610) (832) 393-3004 
  
Texas State Representative (512) 463-0518 
Borris Miles, District 146 (713) 665-8322 
  
Texas State Senator (512) 463-0117 
Joan Huffman, District 17  
  
HISD Board of Education (713) 556-6121 
Paula Harris, District 4 (outside the Loop) 
Michael Lunceford, District 5 (inside the Loop) 

 

Useful  Contact  Information 
 
Imminent Threat   911 
HPD Dispatch   (713) 884-3131 
WM Security Patrol (713) 447-0200 
 

 

www.willowmeadows.org 
 

 
Houston Service Helpline 311 (from land line) 
From cell phones, call 713-837-0311 

Call 311 for all non-emergency city service needs, such 
as problems with Garbage and Heavy Trash Pickup, 
Water/Sewer Repairs, Weeds Blocking View, Street Sign 
or Street Light Maintenance, Odor Hotline, or Dead 
Animals.   
 

City of Houston Online:  www.houstontx.gov  

 

Use this website to report all city service 
needs, as described above.  Click the 311 
emblem (shown, left) on the Homepage to 
access an online form. 

 
Animal Control (713) 238-9600 

 

Harris County Flood Control  (713) 684-4197 
 

tel:832-582-6959
mailto:President@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Vicepresident@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Treasurer@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Secretary@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-1@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-2@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-3@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-4@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-5@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-6@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-7@willowmeadows.org
mailto:At-large-8@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Architecture@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Deed@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Beautification@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Editor@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Security@willowmeadows.org
mailto:Technology@willowmeadows.org
http://www.houstontx.gov/
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Bird and Butterfly Garden Tours Encourage Habitat Planting 
 
 
Approximately 30 neighbors meandered 
through two private gardens which were 
opened to public tours on May 2, 2015. 
The two gardens contrast in style-- 
formal versus informal --but offer similar 
habitats for birds, butterflies and bees. 
The purpose of the tour was to 
encourage neighbors to expand local 
habitats for birds, butterflies and bees  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
by including these types of plants in their 
own yards.  Many native plants are featured in  
the two yards on Greenwillow, and several  
people joined the Native Plant Society mailing  
list. 
 

In addition to native plants, a few 
unusual plantsðlike a giant 
Farfugium japonica  
(formerly genus Ligularia)--were 
installed in the formal garden by 
Hatfield Landscapes, LLC.  
 

Easy-to-find labels helped guests 
identify the types of plants that might 
work well in their own yards. Two 
other Willow Meadows neighbors 
offered to include their home 
gardens in an expanded Willow 
Meadows Garden Tour next year, 
and a local architect volunteered to 
contact the media for the 2016 
event.  
 
For future information, watch the 
Willow Meadows News or 
Nextdoor.com. 
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Treasurerôs Report 
By Heather Deiss, Treasurer 

 

The civic clubôs accounting firm has implemented some recommended changes which we are 

currently reviewing.  Due to this pending change, financial statements will not be shown in 

the newsletter this quarter, but I will share the highlights. 

 

As of May 12, 2015, WMCC has received approximately 78% of the 2015 dues income 

expected this year.  Also, significant progress (123% of objective) has been made on 

collecting outstanding prior-year balances and I will continue pursuing collections through 

the summer.  Expense outlays have been below the year-to-date objective, but over the next 

couple of months several of our once-a-year large expenses will come due.  Thank you, 

neighbors, for your generous security donations. As a reminder, payment of at least half of 

the 2015 annual assessment is now past due.  If you have any questions about dues, please 

contact Heather Deiss at 713-721-1311 or at treasurer@willowmeadows.org. 

 

Scoop your poop: Itôs not just the right thing to do, itôs the law 
By Dan Oko, Board Member, At-Large Position 4 

  

 

Do you know what ñPoop Blindnessò is? I didnôt either, until I began looking at the human health hazards that 

come from dog droppings left in our local parks ï especially Willow Park, where so many Willow Meadows 

moms take their kids, as well as the Braes Bayou Greenbelt ï and even occasionally on our neighborsô lawns. 

So, first off, poop blindness is when a dog or the occasional cat-owner ignores their own petsô fecal deposits in 

a public place.  

 

And second, as perhaps some are unaware, the range of disease carried in pet waste includes tapeworm, E. coli, 

giardia and more. So when you play in grass that has been contaminated, whether you are two-footed or four-

footed, and somebody has failed to clean up after their pup, it is easy to come into contact with these bacterial 

and viral ailments.  

 

They not only cause intense gastrointestinal distress, such as vomiting and diarrhea, but in some cases can lead 

to blindness ï as in the loss of sight, not the loss of courtesy ï and in extreme cases these diseases can be fatal.    

 

All too often I find that our dog-loving neighbors fail to scoop their poop in Willow Park, which in turn raises 

serious health concerns for Willow Meadow residents who enjoy playing and picnicking in the park. But I also 

have been amazed when tending to my yard to discover so-called ñcanine land minesò in the grass AND I DO 

NOT OWN A DOG. Furthermore, itôs against the law in Houston to fail to remove your pet waste and dispose 

of it in a sanitary manner from public spaces (under chapter Section 6 of the municipal code, I believe); you 

could be ticketed $75 or more for this offense.  

 

Dog feces are a significant environmental pollutant, contributing fecal coliform bacteria to waterways 

nationwide when rain and storm-water runoff carries poop into drains and water bodies, including Braes Bayou, 

which deposits it in the Gulf. 

 

As a WMCC board member, I have approached the City about getting a Mutt Mitt dispenser for Willow Park. 

This is a problem that has reached epidemic proportions. So if you are pet owner, please be courteous and 

SCOOP THAT POOP.  
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Department of Neighborhoods: A C ouple of City Ordinances 
May Affect Some Willow Meadows Residents  

 
by Stephen Polnaszek, Security Committee Chair 

 

At a Neighborhood 101 Workshop entitled ñThe Inôs and Outôs of Neighborhood Protectionò 

held on May 2, 2015, at the Hiram Clarke Multi-Service Center at 3810 West Fuqua, a couple 

issues came to light that may affect some Willow Meadows residents. 

 

Trash Containers Not Visible 
from the Street  (See Houston Code of 

Ordinances, Chapter 39, Article VI, 

Screening of Bulk Containers.) 

One issue involved a City Ordinance that 

requires all rolling trash containers must not 

be visible from the street.  Our Deed 

Restrictions state that ñRegular garbage and 

recycling bins shall be stored 

unobtrusivelyò.  Many of our residents with 

short driveways store their rolling trash and 

recycling bins outside in full view, either in 

front of the garage or beside the house, both 

of which are ñvisible from the streetò. 

 

 
 

The folks from the Department of 

Neighborhoods say that the bins must be 

stored out of sight behind a fence or other 

enclosure, behind the house or other 

structure, or in the garage.  If their 

inspectors make a sweep through our 

neighborhood or receive complaints from 

residents, they could issue citations to 

numerous Willow Meadows households for 

violating the City Ordinance requiring 

stored garbage bins to not be visible from 

the street. 

 

 
 

For ñtrash can in viewò violations, the City 

inspectors will first place a ñdoor knockerò 

on the door and give the resident 48 hours to 

remove the trashcan from view.  If they do 

not remove it from view in that time, a ticket 

will be left on their door.  These tickets are 

similar to driving or parking tickets. If these 

tickets are not paid, arrest warrants will be 

issued. 
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Inoperable (Junked) Vehicles  (See 

the City of Houston, Municipal Codes, 

Article XIII , Abatement of Junked 

Vehicles.) 

 

City Ordinances require that all vehicles, 

even those on private property, be in 

drivable condition.  If their inspectors, 

during a neighborhood sweep or in response 

to resident complaints, see a vehicle with 

expired registration or inspection stickers 

and flat tires or up on blocks or with copious 

leaking fluids, they can investigate to see if 

the vehicle is in drivable condition. 

 

 
 

If the license plates and inspection are 

expired, the vehicle is not necessarily in 

violation.  If the car is able to be started and 

driven 100 feet forward and 100 feet back, 

then the car is considered in working order 

and is not in violation of the City Ordinance 

on junk vehicles, despite the license and 

inspection being expired.  The expired tags 

provide reason for inspectors to ask if the 

vehicle can be shown to be in working 

order.  If the vehicle is found not be 

drivable, the City can begin the process to 

have it towed away and crushed if the 

vehicle persists in its inoperable state. 

We have a couple of vehicles in the 

neighborhood that would seem to not be in a 

drivable condition. 

 

 
 

Citation or Remedy?  

 
 

Violators of either the trash container 

visibility or junked vehicle ordinances may 

hope that City staff reductions have 

sufficiently reduced the number of 

inspectors able to start enforcing them.  That 

reduced City capability may be so, but at 

least now residents will know that such 

violations can be avoided if they remediate 

the violating situations before the City 

inspectors come around. 
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Summer: The Prime Season for Scammers 
by Stephen Polnaszek, Security Committee Chair 

 
 

Introduction: While the various shady 

magazine sales, pitches for help to win 

contests or fund student travel, or 

requests to sponsor various charities go 

on year round, the most frequent 

onslaught happens during the summer 

months. 

 

 
 

Previous history: In past years we 

learned that van loads of these mostly 

relatively young people are dropped off 

to cover one or more adjoining 

neighborhoods by their handler.  Often 

times these alleged scammers are 

housed in a cheap motel somewhere 

while they ply their trade in Houston.  

Then, once they have thoroughly 

worked an area or sufficiently aroused 

suspicions to reduce the ease of pulling 

off their scams, they are moved, as a 

group, to another region.  They often 

have cell phones that they can use to 

contact their handlers or receive 

information about retrieval points. 

ID issues: Even though many of these 

individuals claim to be from or related to 

someone in the neighborhood, asking 

them for an ID to prove that usually 

results in some demurral or excuse 

rather than simply showing the 

requested ID.  It turns out that IDs that 

they wind up showing to investigating 

police officers indicate that these 

individuals hail from out of state.  

Further checking usually comes back 

showing a history of property crimes or 

fraud for these suspicious solicitors. 

 

 
 

Recruiting: The new piece of 

information that came my way this year 

from Officer Ham, who attended an FBI-

led short course on human trafficking, 

was the link between these young 
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scammers and a type of human 

trafficking.  The folks who recruit these 

youthful scammers look for folks with 

some sort of criminal record who are 

often no longer on good terms with their 

families or lack other suitable personal 

support structures.  They are also 

screened for how presentableðsuch as 

no massive amounts of tattoosðand 

youthful they look. 

 

Human throwaways: On the road they 

are kept in cheap hotels, several to a 

room.  Their motel rooms and food are 

paid for by their handlers to keep them 

from getting ñescapeò money.  If an 

individual does not succeed in turning 

over enough money from his or her 

scamming activity to meet the 

expectations of their handlers or if they 

are apprehended by the police, they are 

often just left stranded in their current 

location, with no money and no way to 

easily return to their former home area 

hundreds of miles awayðhuman  

throwaways. 

 

 
 

 

 

What to do if presented with a 

suspicious solicitor: 

 

1. Do answer the door (you do not have 

to open the door to do so) to let them 

know that someone is home in case 

the person is casing the home for a 

break-in. 

2. Do not let them inside your home to 

observe what valuable items you 

might have. 

3. The most effective way to send them 

packing is to ask for their ID after 

they have made their pitch, 

especially if a local link is claimed.  If 

they cannot back up their local or 

neighborhood claim, send them on 

their way. 

4. Charitable solicitors must have 

permits.  Ask for the required 

solicitation permit.  If none are 

produced, ask the solicitors to leave. 

5. Always call our WM Security Patrol 

at 713-447-0200 when confronted 

with a suspicious or aggressive 

solicitor (even if legitimate, document 

supported, in the latter case). 
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WMCC Security Report, Mid -May  201 5 
by Stephen Polnaszek, Security Committee Chair 

 

Recent Willow Meadows Crime Statistics 

Willow Meadows Crime Statistics: April 2015 back through February 2015 

Date Time Offense Block Street Name 

4/7/2015 0645-0942 Burglary of habitation 4400 Woodvalley 

4/9/2015 1610 Theft 10200 Willowgrove 

4/28/2015 1245-1530 
Burglary of motor 
vehicle 10400 Cliffwood 

          

3/1/2015 0916 Theft 4300 Sarong 

3/3/2015 1027 Criminal mischief 4300 Meyerwood 

3/5/2015 1019 Theft 9800 Greenwillow 

3/20-23/2015 
1615(20)-
0913(23) 

Burglary of motor 
vehicle 10400 Cliffwood 

3/27/2015 1537 Theft 4400 Osby 

          

2/1/2015 1139 Criminal mischief 9100 Cliffwood 

2/1/2015 1515 Theft 10300 Willowisp 
 *: Incidents deemed not preventable by Willow Meadows Security Patrol 

 

Crime Statistics and Crime Maps Analysis 

Burglaries:  We have had only one burglary of 

a habitation during the covered quarter 

(February 1 through April 30) where a rear 

window pane was broken to gain access to a 

home on Woodvalley.  Electronic items were 

stolen in this incident. 

From the map below, once again burglary 

activity continued to be zero in Willow 

Meadows in the last 30 days from the HPD 

maps, but home burglar activity was quite heavy 

west of Chimney Rock.  As the writer was 

working on this article, a report of a thwarted 

burglary in the 4500 block of McDermed came 

in.  Luckily an alert neighbor heard the sound 

from the back door kick-in, went outside and 

yelled at the miscreants and had his wife 

summon the police.  The three black males fled 

in an older black SUV, turning north on 

Willowilde. 

Overall, burglaries have dropped by 17.3% from 

a month ago in HPD Beat 15E30 which includes 

Willow Meadows. 

Thefts and Burglary of Motor Vehicles 

(BMVs):  Unlike the burglaries, thefts, 

including burglary of motor vehicles (BMVs), 

have increased by 74.3% in the last month in 

HPD Beat 15E30. 

The theft on April 9 on Willowgrove was of A/C 

copper from a house being renovated. 

The March thefts were a delivered package 

stolen from a front porch on Sarong and a renter 

taking property from a rental home on 

Greenwillow.  There was also theft of an IRS 

form on Osby. 

In February the item(s) stolen was/were jewelry. 

In the last 30 days the theft map shows that 

Meyerland and Westbury have had their share of 

thefts and BMVs. 
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Recent 30-Day Houston Police Department Crimes Maps 
 
 

Thefts (including BMVs) from mid-April through mid-May in/around Willow Meadows 
 

 

 

 

 

Burglaries from mid-April through mid-May in and around Willow Meadows 
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The Rebuild Houston Project in Our North 

Section--The Willow Waterhole Paving and 

Drainage Project  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bad weather continues to plague forward 

progress on this project.  Problems with 

contractor performance and a lack of compliance 

with the City-approved phase schedule have 

added to our neighborhoodôs woes.  Efforts have 

been made to improve inspection effectiveness 

to promptly catch and remedy problems as they 

occur. 

Streets right by the synagogue are close to 

returning to use, but nearby residential streets 

have recently been one-lane, muddy horrors.  

Access to Braeswood from Willow Meadows is 

still a mud-lined bad dream. 

 

 
 

 

Other Ti dbits 

Three New Willow Meadows Security 

Patrol Officers Hired 
 

Please welcome HPD Officers Jill McGowan, 

Deyna Carabajal, and Shawn Morton to our 

neighborhood  patrol!  

 

 

 

 

 

Officer McGowan was hired late last 

November, and somehow I shamefully 

forgot to let all of you know about this in the 

March newsletter.   

 

Officer McGowan is from Frankfort, IL, in 

the suburban Chicago area, but has settled 

nicely into the Houston area.  Officer 

McGowan was highly recommended to us 

by Officer Jennifer McQueston, who has, 

sadly, since left our service.   

 

Officer McGowan is currently with the HPD 

Crime Reduction Unit, downtown, and had 

previously worked at HPDôs South Gessner 

Substation, just south of West Bellfort, 

during her four and a half years with HPD. 

 

Officer Carabajal, a Houston native and 

Katy resident, works out of the South 

Gessner HPD Substation.  She has been with 

HPD for 14 years and has received 25 

commendations during that time. 

 

Officer Morton, a Chicago native and 

current Houston resident, has been with 

HPD for six and a half years.  He works out 

of the HPD Beechnut Substation and is 

already a Field Training Officer. 

 

We are excited to have such fine HPD 

Officers joining our Security Patrol.  When 

you see these new faces driving around, give 

them a welcoming wave and maybe even 

have a little chat with them. 

 

Weôll try to have photos of these Officers 

ready for the September newsletter. 
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                Annual Picnic Scheduled for October 11 in Willow Park 

                       By Board Member Margo Barvin, At-Large Position 5 

 
Yes, it is time to start thinking about the Willow Meadows Annual Picnic! This year it is 
scheduled for Sunday, October 11th, from 1-5 p.m. 
 
Last yearôs picnic was lots of fun; 554 neighbors attended! This can only happen with 
the help of many of the residents of Willow Meadows. 
 
This year, we need as many neighbors as possible to find new sponsors to donate to 
our picnic. Sponsors will have a unique opportunity to market their products or services 
to our community. Please think of all the businesses you frequently use, and entice 
them to participate. 
 
Anyone interested in helping get more sponsors, please contact Margo Barvin, Picnic 
Committee Chair, at 713-728 3053 for more information about our sponsorship packets. 
 
Another way to get involved and meet your neighbors is to volunteer to help at the 
picnic.   
 
Contact Margo Barvin @ 713-728-3053 or stop by 9607 Greenwillow. 
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City Trash Schedule 
 

Regular garbage pickup is every Thursday 

for all of Willow Meadows. Heavy trash 

service is the third Wednesday. We switch 

between heavy trash and tree waste on 

alternate months.  
 
      Recycling is now picked up every other 

week on our regular garbage day. For 

definitions and holiday schedules, go to 

www.houstonsolidwaste.org.  

 

The easiest way to get information on the 

Cityôs website is to type in your address. 

Some information is shown on the website in 

color and cannot be reproduced here. 
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